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MINUTES

Technical Advisory Committee on Diesel-Powered Equipment

Fayette County Health Center

July 15, 2003

 

 

The Technical Advisory Committee on Diesel-Powered Equipment (TAC) held a regular meeting on July 15 in the Deep Mine Safety Training Room at the Fayette County Health Center in Uniontown.  The meeting began at 10:25 a.m.

 

Attendance:

Members Present:


Eugene Davis


Robert DuBreucq

 

Others Present:


Joseph A. Sbaffoni, BDMS


William B. Bookshar, BDMS


Thomas McKnight, BDMS


Steven F. Gaida, BDMS


Allison D. Gaida, BDMS

Minutes of the April 15, 2003, meeting were distributed and reviewed.  There were no changes to the minutes, and Gene Davis and Bob DuBreucq approved them as submitted.

 

Old Business: 

Cummins 4B3.3 Diesel Engine:  TAC submitted their recommendation to the Bureau for approval of the Cummins 4B3.3 naturally aspirated 65 hp diesel engine with the dry system technology (DST) after-treatment system provided their general specifications sheet and exhaust gas shut down temperature of 285º F be strictly adhered to at all times.

Brookville Request for Alternate Test Procedure for Sections 217-A and 217-B for the Cummins 4B3.3 Naturally Aspirated 65 HP Diesel Engine on a Brookville 10M65D Mantrip:  The TAC and BDMS representatives went to Brookville Mining Equipment Corporation on July 17, 2003, to evaluate both the need for an alternate test procedure as well as the alternate test procedure itself.  The TAC submitted their recommendation for approval of the Alternate Stall Test Procedure for the Brookville 10M65D Personnel Carrier/Locomotive equipped with a Cummins 4B3.3 naturally aspirated 65 HP diesel engine at 2,600 rpm and the DST after-treatment system. 

Calibration of the Diesel Exhaust Gas Emission’s Testing Instrument:  The TAC requested the Department’s assistance in developing a protocol for calibration of the Ecom exhaust gas emissions analyzer which the TAC and the Department are currently using for diesel engine diagnostic testing.

Update on Meetings with West Virginia Coal Board and Coal Association on Using Diesel Equipment:  The TAC reported that West Virginia is exploring the use of diesel equipment in their underground mines.  

New Business:

Control Technologies for Diesel Vehicles in Underground Coal Mines Workshop:  The TAC will be attending this workshop on July 30 in Louisville, KY.  They requested that the Bureau send a representative, and Joe Sbaffoni agreed for Tom McKnight to register and attend this workshop.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.   

 

